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“Praying for Unity in Our Nation” -- The 2018 National Day of Prayer  

    The National Day of Prayer has been an American tradition since the days of 

President Harry Truman when Congress set a day aside in 1952. Many years before, 

President Abraham Lincoln proclaimed a National Fast Day in 1861 to call citizens to 

repentance for sin with ña day of public prayer, humiliation, and fastingò . . . 

including ñreligious solemnities, and the offering of fervent supplications to 

Almighty Godò. President Ronald Reagan supported a Proclamation in 1988 making 

the first Thursday in May the official date we celebrate.  

     This year in Portsmouth, we will gather at Noon on Thursday, May 3, 2018 

inside the Portsmouth Town Hall (2200 East Main Road) to pray for our nation and 

its leaders and citizens.  We honor our Fire and Police Departments, our Military 

veterans and military personnel for their public service.  Please pray and observe a 

special time of intercession on that day, even if you cannot gather in public with us.   

     Consider using the 2018 National Prayer (attached with this newsletter) composed 

just for these days.   

     Our theme this year is UNITY  which is inspired by Ephesians 4:3  " Make every 

effort to keep the unity of the Spirit through the bond of peace."  If there was ever a 

time when we need to work together . . . IT IS NOW.  We need Unity in our homes, 

our churches, our communities, our politics, our society as a whole, and also between 

all of the churches. 

     As the 2018 National Day of Prayer on May 3rd approaches, thousands of 

individuals, churches, and communities will be working to rally millions of 

Christians to once again heed this national call to prayer.  Consider watching the 

National Day of Prayer Washington DC Observance which is an evening event! 

From 7:30 to 9 pm ET, you can tune in by live stream on the National Day of 

Prayer website, as our 2018 Chairperson, Rev. Dr. Ronnie Floyd, leads us in unified 

prayer for America. The observance can be watched LIVE at 

 http://www.nationaldayofprayer.org/national-observance .  You can also find the 

National Observance on your cable or subscription TV channels. (Such as Cox 

channel 174 Daystar at 8:30 - 10 pm). 

     Consider going to http://nationaldayofprayer.org  to browse the National Day of 

Prayer website for many articles and videos encouraging prayer.   Do SOMETHING 

to ask God for help in being part of the solution to our crying need for UNITY . . . 

     Here in our own area, Crosspoint Church (14 Rhode Island Avenue, Middletown) 

is sponsoring two different events on May 3, at 10 am-12 Noon Prayer Meeting and 

again at 6-8 pm.  The evening worship will involve many different churches and 

leaders. For more info and directions go on Facebook to . . . 

https://www.facebook.com/events/236271143590793/  Almost every town will have 

some kind of event at or near their Town Hall.  The National Day of Prayer site lists 

these in their Events section - Find yours today . . . 

http://www.nationaldayofprayer.org/events 

      Please pray for unityðMay 3rd and every day! 

Yours in Christ,  

Pastor Mike  

http://www.nationaldayofprayer.org/national-observance
http://nationaldayofprayer.org
https://www.facebook.com/events/236271143590793/
http://www.nationaldayofprayer.org/events
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Portsmouth UMC  

Mission Statement  
ñLive our faith in ways that will bring 
people to Christ: by Worshiping God, 
Growing our faith, Reaching out, and 
Serving people in need, in order to 
build a community that continues 
Christôs earthly mission.ò 

 

 Tell us your email 

addressé 

If you received the newsletter by U.S. 
mail and have an email address, 
please forward it to Maryteresa at the 
office. 

Church Council Representatives 

Church Council Chair   John Cochran  

Church Council Secretary Susan Millard   

SPRC Bob Wheeler  

Education Gar Weymouth  

Finance Dave Brock   

History/Memorials Carol Hutchinson  

Lay Leader/SPRC Dick Taylor    

Missions Fred Dube  

Nominations Pastor Mike  

Public Relations Maryteresa Hicks  

Treasurer Chris McMillian  

Trustees Craig McMillian  

Congregational Care Committee Bryn Weymouth  

Worship Bryan Stokes  

Youth Representative Sophie Brock   

Phone numbers available in the Church Office at  401-683-4005 

 T H E    B a s I c S 
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HOW TO REACH PASTOR MIKE  

1 FIRST call the church office at  401 - 683 - 4005  

2 THEN . . . if I am not there, and that doesnõt work . . . please feel free to call my work cell number . . . 

or text me . . . at 401 - 787 - 4971  

 

WHEN PASTOR MIKE IS NOT AVAILABLE ...  

PASTORõS DAY OFF Pastor Mikeõs day off will be Mondays. Please call or email the office if 

you need help. 

PASTORAL CARE If you need pastoral care during these times, please call our office for 

local Pastors who will be covering. 

 

Staff Hours  
 
 

   Rev. Michael Pike :  

   Office Hours - Pastor Mike  

Tuesday, Thursday, Friday  

11 am - 1 pm 

(also available other times by 

appointment) 

Pastorõs Work cell  

# 401-787-4971 

 
 

   Maryteresa Hicks  

  (Church Secretary) hours are: 
 

 Monday through Friday:    

10am-2pm with the following ex-

ceptions:  

Mon. May 7 & Mon. May 21:11-3pm, 

Mon. May 14 off, 

Memorial Day, May 28 off 
 
    

Contact the office at      

683-4005 

 

2 Amy (Camisa) Mercier 

5          Ruth Faria 

6 Micah Kittel 

 Russ Haskin 

 Billie Dietz 

7          Nicholas Smith 

8 Jason Weida 

 Diane Smith 

 John Barker 

9 Bill Clarke 

10 Sue Marsden 

13  Nick Benson 

14 Jeannie Ingraham 

15 Marj Wilkey 

 Pam Burns 

 

16 Scott Benson 

 Caroline Taylor 

18 William Siderski 

19 Danielle Spies 

21 Melissa(Rego) Abbot 

22 Tracy Hunter 

 Braden Anderson 

25 Jackie Johnson 

16         Aimee Carvara 

27 Blaine Stickney 

31 Richard Beliveau 

 Megan Clarke 

 Leslie Dimedia 
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Praise the Lord for he is good; sing to our God for he is  

loving; to him our praise is due.  

         Psalm 147:1  
 

 

Every now and then I come across an article, or part of an article, in the newspaper 

or a magazine, extolling the benefits of singing or playing a musical instrument and 

how it helps us to be physically, emotionally and mentally healthy.  Singing (or  

playing an instrument) to our God is the best form of music as the above line from 

Psalm 147 states.  Our Methodist hymnals have great hymns, so do take advantage  

of them and sing them whenever you have a chance.  If you are down, they will lift 

your spirits and you will definitely feel better after singing some beautiful,  

meaningful hymns to our good God. 

 

 

THANK YOUé 

 On April 8th, the first Sunday after Easter, our choir sang a wonderful  

           anthem from Tanzania that used several interesting percussion instruments.         

 The Rainstick was played by Dave Hutchinson; the Axatse (African Shaker)   

  was played by Jean Relyea and Kathy Shaw played the African Drum. 

 

Kathy Shaw for accompanying our choir anthem with her flute and soloists  

Marjorie Wilkey and Marty for their solos with the choir anthem on  

April 29th. 

 

Amy Woynar for her solo that was sung on April 29th, at Offertory, the day  

of her baby daughterõs baptism at PUMC. 
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Sheilaõs Music Notes continued: 

 

 

LOOKING AHEADé 

May 6th, Communion Sunday, we have a special communion anthem with our choir,  

soloists Marty Relyea, Cliff Jeffries and Flute Accompaniment by Kathy Shaw. 

 

May 13th, Motherõs Day, our choir will be singing an anthem previously purchased  

by Ruth Munch Boehne and Family, In Loving Memory of Ruthõs Mother, Marion 

Munch. 

 

On Pentecost, May 20th, our choir will be singing an anthem previously purchased 

by Arlene Siderski, In Loving Memory of Stephen and Martha Olszewski. 

 

On Memorial Day Weekend, May 27th, we hope to sing an anthem with a very  

moving text that was written on a cellar wall during the rise of Nazi Germany.   

The music is original and there is a brief section that uses a Russian folk melody.    

It is a strong declaration for peace.  
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PORTSMOUTH PRAISES 

A special thank you to Rose Barboza for coordinating the soup and salad pot-luck  

dinner on Good Friday. Her team of helpers included Pam Burns, John & Elizabeth  

Cochran, Fred & Christine Dube. Thank you to Dave Venancio, Cliff Jeffries, and  

Jenn & Bryan Stokes, who helped with setting up and cleaning up. 

  

Thank you to the Altar Committee, Diane & Ralph Peckham, Marjorie Wilkey, Jean 

Heiser, and Peggy Hanney for the beautiful altar they created for Easter worship. 

Thank you to all our church family, who donated lilies, tulips, and hyacinths in  

memory and in honor of loved ones. 

  

Peace and joy, 

Carol Hutchinson                                                                                      

                                 ******************************************    

   òPraise God for your expressions of love, support, prayers and cards during Mickeyõs momõs  

    illness and passing.  We are so grateful for our church family!ó                                

            Pastor Mike, Mickey, & family 

                                  ***************************************** 

   òThank you all for the prayers and cards during my recovery following my broken right  

   ankle and cracked rib.  The power of prayer certainly assists in the healing process.ó    

                                                                                                                 Carlton Johnson 

                                 ****************************************** 

    òThank you to the congregation for the lovely flowers for Administrative Assistantõs Day.   

    I so appreciate your kindness and support and am very happy to be here.ó 

           Maryteresa Hicks 

                                        LOVINGKINDNESS REQUEST  

We have members and visitors who are chemically sensitive.   Reactions can range  

from a headache, sneezing and coughing to life-threatening breathing problems and  

dizziness.  You can help us in our goal of being open and accommodating to all who  

wish to worship with us by being aware.  We ask that members of, and visitors to, PUMC  

refrain from wearing excessive amounts of perfume/cologne, after-shave, scented lotion,  

and body powder inside the building. We make this request out of  

love and consideration for our sisters and brothers who have sensitivity concerns.              

                                                                           Thank You, from the Church Council 
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     GODõS COMMUNITY GARDEN:  VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

     10 AM ð 12 NOON  

     MONDAY, TUESDAY, THURSDAY & SATURDAY  

              

 

FARM STANDS:  

The Farm Stands are closed until June 2018 due to the cold temperatures which 

have destroyed most of the plants. 
       

NEW BIBLE STUDY GROUP meeting Mondays at 7 pm:  

A new bible study group led by Fred and Christine Dube is on Mondays from  

7ñ8:30PM, and will continue weekly for 10 weeks through June 17.   The purpose  

is to learn how GOD transforms us to Love like JESUS loves. Each meeting lasts  

includes some preparation reading, some study guide work and a short video.   

For more  information contact the Church office. 

  

COMMUNITY MEAL : PUMC will host the Community Meal at St. Paulõs Church,  

12 Marlborough St., Newport on Thursday, May 3rd.  A sign up sheet for volunteers  

to help serve and bring food is on the bulletin board.  Volunteers can arrive between  

3:30ñ5:00pm.  Please contact the church office for more information. 

 

PUMC PRAISE BAND CDs  
We still have CDs available for anyone who would like one for a donation of $15.00. Sales have 

continued over the last month, and we have received donations from as far away as BelAir, MD 

and Vermont. Although at the time this article  is being written we donõt have an exact status, 

we know PUMC has received over $1,000 from this project.  

 

CDs are available from Maryteresa whenever she is at the church office, and on  

Sunday mornings from Bob Wheeler or Jenn Stokes.  

 

We know sometimes we all get caught short of funds. Because of a generous  

anonymous donation, anyone who would like a CD but is a little short of cash, may have one  

simply by asking Maryteresa or Pastor Mike. 
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SAFE SANCTUARIES:  

The Staff Parish Relations Committee wishes to remind you to be sure that your  

safe sanctuaries training and background checks are up-to-date. If you work with 

children or youth, or have a key to the church, you must have annual safe  

sanctuaries training. In addition, you must have a background check once every  

three years. Please contact Bob Wheeler or any SPRC member to schedule training  

or a background check.  

 

SPRC  tracks status of these safe sanctuaries requirements, and will help you  

remember if you are due for an update.  

  

If you are in need of a key to the church, please contact Maryteresa; she can tell you the  

process for getting a key; if your safe sanctuaries requirements are up  

to date, she can actually collect your signature and provide you a key. Of course a  

key is non-transferable, cannot be duplicated, and must be returned when you no  

longer have a need for it.  

  

Thank you for everything you do to make PUMC a safe sanctuary for our  

children and young people. Please reach out to me if you have any questions. 

 

Bob Wheeler, 

SPRC Chair 

 

EXCITING NEWS!!  
You may have noticed that the bulletin board outside the office window will be  

undergoing some òrenovationó.  Be prepared to see  and participate in something that may  

energize, renew, or comfort you and hopefully bring us all closer in a relationship with God. 

 

THIS MAY JUST BE THE PROJECT FOR YOU  

For the past 3 years, as one of the mission projects, I have been managing the Nicaragua  

Covenant book sales listed on the Amazon Sellers Central website. Any money that is made 

through the selling of books is donated to the Nicaragua Covenant to help support the  

medical clinic down there. As a result of the Norõeaster, which we had in early March, we  

ended up with a foot of water in our basement. Sadly, this destroyed all of the books that  

had been donated and listed for sale on the website. Along with that catastrophe, Gar and  

I have been traveling quite a bit, so that I have not been able to keep the website active.  
Given those two circumstances, I think its time for me to let go of this project.  I am hoping 

that there is someone else in the church family that would like to take this project on. It  

does not require an inordinate amount of time and I am more than willing to show anyone  

interested, what it entails. If you have an interest, please call the Church office. 
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Worship Volunteer Training Classes --  Round 2 

 

Every week, our church relies on many volunteers to provide a well-organized, safe,  

and welcoming experience for each of our worship services.  Did you miss the first 

round of classes held earlier this spring?  Have you ever wanted to try one of these 

volunteer positions but were unsure of what is expected or how to comfortably  

perform the role?  The Worship Committee is hosting the second round of training 

classes.  Please join us to learn an easy and fun way in which you can serve our church 

and lift up praise to God!   Here is a list of upcoming training classes in May and June:    

 

Usher Training:  Thursday, May 17 from 6:30-8:00 pm 

Led by Jennifer Stokes 

Description: Being a good usher is more than just handing out bulletins and passing  

the offering plate.  Ushers ensure the comfort and safety of the congregation.   

What happens if there is an issue during worship?  What is the best way to handle 

it?  Come to this class and find out! 

 

Greeter Training:  Thursday, May 31 from 6:30-7:30 pm 

Led by Bryan Stokes 

Description: Studies have shown that in the first 10 minutes, 70% of first-time  

visitors make up their mind on whether or not they will return to a church.  Being an 

effective Greeter is more than just saying hello at the door.  Come and find out why! 

 

Liturgist Training :  Thursday, June 7 from 6:30-8 pm 

Led by Bryan Stokes 

Description: Being a Liturgist is easy!  During this class, Bryan will share his  

òtemplate method" for making Liturgist duty simple and smooth.  The basics of voice 

control will also be covered and everyone will have a chance to practice.   

 

Please prayerfully consider adding one or more of these activities as a way to give of 

your time and talent to the church.  A sign-up sheet can be found on the TIM or you 

can RSVP directly with Bryan Stokes. 
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 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

 1 12:30 pm 

Worship Comm.  

4:30 Hand Bell 

Rehearsal  

7 pm Trustees  

2 
12:30pm Bible 

Study  

 

7pm Choir  

3  
Nat. Day of 

Prayer  

12ð 1pm  

5 pm Com-

munity Meal 

4 5 
 

 

5pmð Worship 

Service  

6 

10 am   

Worship  

 Service  

Communion  
    

7  
7-8 pm  1 Prayer 1 

Church event at 

PUMC  

7pm Bible Study  

8 
 

4:30 Hand Bell 

Rehearsal  

7:15 pm Finance  

9 
12:30pm -Bible 

Study  

 

7pm Choir  

10 
   

  

11 12 
 

 

5pmð Worship 

Service  

13 

10 am   

Worship     

Service  

 

14 

 
7pm Bible Study  

15 

4:30 hand Bell 

Rehearsal  

6:60 pm Church 

Council  

16 

12:30pm -Bible 

Study  

 

 

7 pm Choir  

17 
 

6:30 pm 

Usher Train-

ing  

18 

 

19 
5pmð Worship 

Service  

Communion  

 

20 
 

10 am       

Worship  

Service  

 
 

21 
 
 

7pm Bible Study  

22 
4:30 Hand Bell 

Rehearsal  

6:30 pm SPRC  

23 
12:30pm -Bible 

Study   

 

 

7 pm Choir  

24 
 

 

25 26 
 

5pmð Worship 

Service  

27 

10:00 am  

Worship  

Service  
 

28 
Office Closed  

Memorial Day  

 

7pm Bible Study  

29 
4:30 Hand Bell 

Rehearsal  

 

30 
12:30pm -Bible 

Study   

 

7 pm Choir  

 31 
 

6:30 pm 

Greeter 

Training  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  Office Hours: M ñF: 10:00ñ 2:00pm except:  

5/7 & 5/21: office hours 11 -3pm  

5/14: No office hours  

5/28 (Memorial Day): No office hours  

*Pastor Mikeõs vacation:  May 21ñ 28 

*Monday Bible  Study at Fred & Christine Dubeõs home, 7-8:30pm  

 

MAY 2018 


